
jul 7

time for reflection

"now also when i am old and grayheaded, o God, do not 
forsake me, until i declare Your strength to this 
generation, Your power to everyone who is to come." psa 
71:18

it's strange, that now when time becomes limited the 
aged often make time for reflection.  if i had done 
this instead of that, where would i have ended up?  
there are so many "what ifs" in life and we can't go 
back and make changes now like we do when typing on a 
computer - simply backspace to correct an obvious 
mistake.  no, our mistakes are forever there.  they are 
blotted out by the blood to be sure, but still there.

i think of the christmas movie "it's a wonderful life, 
replayed every year.  george bailey had wished he had 
never been born.  unlike us, he was given the chance to 
see what would have happened if he had never been born.  
it didn't turn out like he thought.

perhaps a lot of us skim over the texts about the 
apostle paul being, "such a one as paul, the aged, and 
now also a prisoner of Jesus Christ". phil 1:9  they 
don't fed our spirits and are easily ignored.  i think 
paul had much time to reflect back over his life, 
especially being bound in prison.  much as did the 
apostle john being exiled to patmos.  in their solitude 
they had much time to reflect on what might have been.  
instead they concentrated on our Lord Jesus Christ and 
see what treasures we still reap from their aged times.



i look now at some of the aged teachers of our time.  
ones who have devoted their lives to Jesus and have a 
harvest because of it.  though many have now gone to 
their rest, many still linger, being convinced death is 
the only retirement from God's work. i think of pat 
robertson who vision birthed the cbn network.  he has 
recently lost his beloved mate that walked with him 
through all God was doing.  should Jesus tarry long, he 
knows he will soon join her and go to his rest.

not all of us have been assigned such lofty goals as 
others, for "to whom much is given, from him much will 
be required". luke  12:48  but we all have our 
assignment.  i have often called it my little "realm".  
i have so many in my realm but each of them have a 
different number in their realm, others beyond my 
reach.  these are the ones God has given us entrance 
into their lives.  what we say, what we do, how we act 
- who knows what influence it will have on them and on 
their destiny, for good or bad?

i told you this was about reflection.  would any of 
them have been better off if you had never been born?  
i think of parents and how their lives influence their 
offspring for good or bad.  i know there is an age of 
accountability and then they are responsible to make 
their own decision.  but what happens when they reach 
that age and have only know one way their entire lives?  
at least when i was growing up parents would send their 
children to church even if they didn't attend.  they 
had exposure to another way.  a seed was planted, even 
if never watered.



in today's world i look at young girls with red paint 
between their legs indicating botched abortions and 
others stripping off their clothes in the middle of a 
church service - all to protest the right to kill a 
life God has created in the womb.  all restraint has 
left people and there is no fear of God and judgement.  
i remember the german philosopher nietzsche who 
proclaimed "God is dead".  in the sixties, time 
magazine asked the question. "is God dead".  these 
three words represent a summons to reflect on the 
meaning of existence.  in man's arrogance he has 
declared that God is no longer needed as the source for 
all morality, value, or order in the universe.  we are 
now living in 2 timothy chapter 3 ... it's like reading 
the daily news.

i just read a headline:  "police, soldiers, scouts, 
healthcare workers join pride parade - major 
corporations sponsor fetishism, depravity."  morality 
and order are now disintegrating rapidly.  remember in 
the aftermath of 911 cars were all driving around with 
little flags flapping from their windows, showing pride 
in what america stood for.  this year has been quite 
different.  although there have been some celebrations, 
i have heard many stories of disdain and even hate for 
our country.  all this from people who don't even know 
the hardship from other places.  why do you think so 
many are rushing to get here?  all the while here is 
becoming there.  has the shining hill ceased to shine 
for many?

i know my reflections have run the gamut.  just as our 
lives have an influence on others, our country has 
influenced others for the worse.  the morals of non-



christian nations often put our country to shame.  we 
all know certain things must take place - will take 
place.  i don't know if it's the Holy Spirit alone who 
is now restraining or in a combination with the church.  
i just know while there is light to be shone in this 
darkness, we must not let ours be dimmed or 
extinguished altogether.

our country, our world is doomed without God.  we are 
in desperate need of revival.  Holy Ghost, God moving 
revival.  there are now seven billion plus people alive 
on this planet.  i do not know how many are destined 
for the tribulation and how many for the rapture.  God 
alone know that.  i know there was a quote i used back 
in june and i repeat it again with more tenacity, 
forcefulness and urgency than before.

"if sinners be damned, at least let them leap to hell 
over our dead bodies.  and if they perish, let them 
perish with our arms wrapped about their knees, 
imploring them to stay.  if hell must be filled, let it 
be filled in the teeth of our exertions, and let not 
one go unwarned and unprayed for." ― Charles Spurgeon  
MARANATHA!


